MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS

DISTRICT NO. 1

JULY 20, 2011

The regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was called to order at 7:13 P.M.  Attorney Youssouf opened the meeting with the announcement required by the Open Public Meetings Act (copy attached) and salute to the flag.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Raymond Perry
Present




Comm. Charles Dipierro
Present



Comm. Robert LeBrun
Present




Comm. Michael Costello
Present 
LEGAL REPORT:  Attorney Youssouf stated that he received a letter of resignation from Scott Kivet on 6/16/11, which he read.  Attorney Youssouf said that he prepared a Resolution accepting the resignation of Scott Kivet from the office of Fire Commissioners.  Attorney Youssouf read the resolution.

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to adopt the resolution accepting the resignation of Scott Kivet from the office of Fire Commissioner.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun

Aye





Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye

Comm. Costello asked when this would be official.  Attorney Youssouf stated that it has been formalized by the adoption of this Resolution effective 7/20/11.

Attorney Youssouf said that he also prepared a Resolution appointing Vincent DiLieto to the office of Fire Commissioner, which he read.
Comm. Costello, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to adopt the resolution appointing Vincent DiLieto to the office of Fire Commissioner to fill the vacancy on the Board created by Scott Kivet’s resignation.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun

Aye





Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye

Attorney Youssouf administered the oath of office to Vincent DiLieto.

Attorney Youssouf read a resolution he prepared which authorized the conveyance of personal property no longer needed, in this case a brush truck.  This brush truck will be conveyed to the Applegarth Volunteer Fire Company.

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to adopt the resolution authorizing the conveyance of the brush truck to the Applegarth Volunteer Fire Company.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun

Aye





Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. DiLieto

Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye

Attorney Youssouf stated that he had copies of Docket No. MID-L-1677-10.  This is a stipulation of dismissal with prejudice and without attorneys’ fees or costs.  This means that the Union gave up and withdrew their case.  This does not put an end to litigation with the Union.  This case will continue at least 6 months.

Attorney Youssouf said that this case has been dismissed by Superior Court of New Jersey Law Division of Middlesex County, and can never be resurrected.  It is a major victory for the Board.
Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting held on June 15, 2011, subject to the same being provided to the public during and subsequent to this meeting.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. LeBrun

Abstain
  





Comm. Dipierro

Aye





Comm. DiLieto

Abstain

INSURANCE REPORT:  Comm. DiLieto will now handle the insurance for the Board and work with Bob Soden.
Bob Soden was present and stated that any firefighter who is accepted into the Fire Company, is automatically covered under the Group Life policy.  Frank gave him an updated list of members.  Bob will also go over the list to see who is removed from the roster.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro said that the old brush truck will have to be removed from the insurance policy.  Bob said that the Board just needs to give him the date to remove it.

Bob stated that he heard that an individual responding to a call was involved in an accident.  Comm. Dipierro said that the Chief said that the firefighter was responding to a call with the blue light on, and was hit by a person who left the scene.

Bob said that in this case, the police always have to be called so they can verify when the accident occurred.  Chief Pipero said that he advised the individual that they should call the police.  A discussion followed.
Bob said that he will follow the directions of the Board on this matter.  He feels that this accident should be reported so we are covered.  A discussion followed.

HEALTH COORDINATOR’S REPORT:  Bill Gardener was not present, but sent an email to the Board.
Chief Pipero stated that he had an outsider come in to do fit testing.  He said that 95% of the masks that failed now passed.  Chief Pipero said that they are going to credit us money for those tests.  A discussion followed.

CHIEF’S REPORT:  Chief Pipero was present and gave his report (attached).  Chief Pipero said that the new Chief’s vehicle is in, but it came in as two-toned.  It is supposed to be all white.  Chief Pipero said that it can be painted, but he is afraid it will chip.  He does not know what to do.  In the specs it states “white”.  Chief Pipero said that they will not pay to have it painted.
Attorney Youssouf stated that it is not what we ordered; we do not have to sign off on it.  A discussion followed.

Chief Pipero stated that he needs 8 masks.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro stated that we will keep the insurance on the old brush truck until the end of the month.  Attorney Youssouf said that once the Title is signed, the Board does not own it, so the insurance should come off now.  It should be insured by the new owners as soon as possible.
Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. LeBrun, made a motion to approve the purchase of the 8 masks.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. LeBrun

Aye
  






Comm. DiLieto

Aye

Comm. Dipierro

Aye

FIRE PREVENTION REPORT:  Fire Official Zih was present and gave his report (attached).   
Ernie stated that there are two missing LEA rebate checks.  He will try to track them down.  

Ernie said that they will be working the trailer at National Night Out on August 2, 2011.

Smoke detector certifications are still very active. 

There was a discussion on the inspection done at Kessler’s Rest Home pertaining to the number of beds allowed.  Ernie stated that at this point, a permit had not been issued.  Ernie will work it out with Central.  Comm. Dipierro told Ernie to keep the Board informed.

Ernie stated that he and Chief Pipero had a call about animal hoarding.  Ernie said that he had to document this matter.  There were about 100 cats.  The Health Department, Animal Control, and ASPCA were notified.

Ernie said that they are still working on the computers.  The computer consultant wants to come down on Saturday.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro asked Ernie about the website.  Ernie stated that it is operational and items are posted shortly after they are received.  There are still some items to add to the website.  A discussion followed.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:   Frank stated that they had problems with the air conditioner.  A discussion followed.

Frank stated that he feels that they should discuss the Fire Company’s new building.  
The Fire Company is interested in getting the ball moving on this property.

Comm. LeBrun stated that he would like to see us get it started.  He said that we should contact architects.
Comm. DiLieto stated that he was in contact with Mitchell Associates Architects.  A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf stated that they should make sure that there will be a district here next year.  Attorney Youssouf said that the Board cannot incur debt.  A discussion followed.  
Attorney Youssouf stated that they need to retain an architect to design the structure.  This should take about the rest of the year.  Attorney Youssouf discussed the steps that would have to be followed to begin this project.  He said it will be a long process, at least two years.

Chief Pipero stated that it is up to the Board to pick the architect.  A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf said that the first decision to be made is whether they want to demolish this firehouse and build a new one.  Attorney Youssouf asked what the zoning is.  Comm. Perry said that there are no variances.
Attorney Youssouf stated that the first step is to commit to a site.  The Board has to decide if they want to build the firehouse here.  Chief Pipero said that they did decide to do this, and add an annex to Avenue K.  A discussion followed.

Comm. LeBrun said that he does not care what the other two districts are doing.  He wants to go ahead with this.

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to adopt a Resolution that specifically declares that it is the intention of the Fire Company to construct a new firehouse at 24 Harrison Avenue.

A discussion followed.

Comm. Costello asked if there is anything being said about property on Spotswood-Englishtown Road.  Chief Pipero said that he has heard nothing.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. DiLieto
Aye





Comm. LeBrun
Aye





Comm. Costello
Abstain




Comm. Dipierro
Aye

Attorney Youssouf stated that the next step is to interview architects to design a new firehouse at this location.

Comm. DiLieto said that he would like to bring in the two final architects he spoke with to bring in plans.  A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf stated that when you are dealing with 4 ½ million dollars of tax payers’ money, you have to do a formal contract.  The Board has to have a formal written proposal, which will be published.  Attorney Youssouf said that it is important that the architect have a civil engineer to work with.  A discussion followed.
Attorney Youssouf stated that it would make it easier if the property were deeded to the Board.  A discussion followed.  Attorney Youssouf said that they will need a survey of both lots.  If the Board is undertaking this, they should pay for the survey.  It is a Board project.

ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT:  Joe Massoni was not present.  Comm. Dipierro said that one of the CD’s was maturing today.  Joe Massoni suggested that the Board add $25,000 to it.  A discussion followed.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Comm. Costello read the list of bills to be paid.  They were as follows:
Alpine Software - $1,446.25 – system upgrade – 25% balance due

Alpine Software - $720.72 - upgrade

Amanda’s Web, LLC - $108.99 – website

American Car Wash - $700.85

Absolute Fire Protection - $208- Utility strap, wrench

Absolute Fire Protection - $1,650 – combat foam

Absolute Fire Protection Co., Inc. - $405.88 – repairs 51-3

Absolute Fire Protection Co., Inc. - $448.57 – service 51-3

Auto King Parts and Supplies - $159.71 - maintenance

Bank of America - $2,847.16 – fuel; training; brush truck equipment

Blue Streak - $2,155 – badges, pins

Busco Brothers - $973.82 

Citgo - $637.96 - fuel – (paid online)

First Responder Joint Insurance Fund = $15,301 – 3rd installment

G Logix LLC - $500 - server updates

Grainger - $36.23; $359.70; $97.62; $138.72; $204.78– office supplies

Guard Line Fire & Safety - $255 FD flow test

Joanne Hayes - $21.40 – certified mail

New Jersey American Water -$172.68 - hydrants

Selective Signalling Systems - $4,975 – installation mobile radios

Selective signallign Systems - $2,491 – engraving radio covers, cases, etc.

TD Equipment Finance - $96,252.34 – lease payment

Verizon Wireless - $472.78 May 10 – June 9 (paid online)

Verizon Wireless - $467.99 – June 10 – July 9

Monroe Volunteer Fire Co. #1 - $25,000 

TOTAL:  $156,718.15

FIRE PREVENTION BILLS:

Verizon - $509.34 – phone

Ernie Zih - $347.56 – netgear; training for Children; fuel; office supplies

Blue Streak- $175.05 - uniforms

Treasurer State of NJ - $50 – renewal subscription Construction Code

TOTAL: 1,081.95

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to pay the bills read. 

ROLL CALL:

Comm. LeBrun
Aye



Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. Costello
Aye



Comm. DiLieto
Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye

OLD BUSINESS:  None
NEW BUSINESS:  Comm. LeBrun suggested that they get a survey done.  Attorney Youssouf also suggested that they have a title search done for both properties.  It should be a 100 year search to make sure that there are no liens or mortgages on the properties.  Attorney Youssouf said that he will need the Lot and Block numbers for the two properties.
CORRESPONDENCE:  Comm. LeBrun said that the Board received a letter from Applegarth Volunteer Fire Company, which stated that they would like to take possession of the brush truck.  Comm. LeBrun read the letter.
MEETING OPENED TO PUBLIC:
Bob Soden asked if the Board would entertain renovating this firehouse instead of demolishing it to build a new firehouse.
Comm. Dipierro stated that this building was built in pieces.  They have had architects come here, and the majority stated that they should start from scratch.  The Board has to go by their expertise.

Chief Pipero stated that the big issue is the way it has been constructed.  They could not add a second floor, etc.  A discussion followed.
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to go into Executive Session to discuss attorney-client privileged matters and materials and litigation.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun
Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. DiLieto
Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye

Public meeting adjourned at 8:35 P.M.

Public meeting re-opened at 9:25 P.M.

Roll Call:


Comm. LeBrun
Present





Comm. Perry

Present





Comm. Dipierro
Present





Comm. Costello
Present




Comm. DiLieto
Present
Attorney Youssouf read a Resolution prohibiting the use of apparatus for non-emergency, non-public, private benefit, such as pool filling, etc.
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. DiLieto made a motion to adopt the Resolution prohibiting the use of apparatus for non-emergency, non-public, private benefit.

Roll Call:


Comm. LeBrun
Aye





Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. DiLieto
Aye

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to adjourn the public meeting.

Roll Call:


Comm. LeBrun
Aye





Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. DiLieto
Aye

Meeting adjourned at 9:26 P.M.
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